

B-47 Stratojet Association Inc. Secretary/Treasurer 219 Charles Court Dandridge, TN 37725-3333 Telephone: 865-940-1020

E-mail: dickcurran@hotmail.com

October 1, 2018

Dear B-47 Stratojet Association Members;

As your Secretary/Treasurer it's my obligation to inform you the Board of Director's during their Bi-Annual Meeting on September 17, 2018 voted to disband the Association. On September 20, 2018 this proposal was presented to the Membership at the Bi-Annual Membership Meeting. The vote was unanimous to disband. The Board of Directors reviewed several requests for our remaining funds, the final vote was as follows; "In light of declining membership in the B-47 Stratojet Association the Board of Directors recommends the organization be disbanded after all Association debts have been paid. The Association's funds shall be distributed as follows:

- a. The National Museum of Nuclear Science and History, Albuquerque, NM, \$5,000.00.
- b. The balance of the remaining funds will be distributed to The Strategic Air Command & Aerospace Museum, Ashland, NE., where they will be restricted to the restoration of the B-47 (SN 52-1412) on display.
- c. The current Board of Directors will serve until a final financial report has been approved by the at least 2/3rds., of the Board of Directors after which the Association shall be deemed disbanded.

Due to these decisions we will publish the last Stratojet Association Newsletter. Please note all dues paying members have been converted to **Life Members**. With the closure of our bank account I will no longer accept any donations or renewals. The Membership database will be "frozen", **no more address changes!** Please **do not send any obituaries**, those published in the last newsletter will be the final **ROLL CALL of HONOR!**

It has been a great pleasure serving you and this organization. To every member, "Charter" of if you just joined in 2018 I have enjoyed meeting and working with all of you. Lastly, we will continue to have a web page, to be renamed "B-47 Stratojet Historical Web Page", to the year 2030, thanks to the efforts of Dan Diamond.

Sincerely yours;

Dick Curran